SMS BOD Meeting on September 6, 2017

Chair Chris welcomed the SMS BOD Meeting members at.7:40PM.

Phone roll call was taken as follows::

Chris Frederic - Chair, Ellen Hall – Vice Chair , Pat Arnold - Sanctions , Rick Hartman -Registrar , Dale Williams – Newsletter Chair, Mariela Miers - Records, Mia Stevens – Open Water & Long distance, Steve Heck – Secretary.

Missing from the call:  Rebecca King – Social Media/Website, Rob Cambais - Treasurer, Tom Schmall – Coaches’ Chair

First order of business was approval the minutes of the SMS general meeting that was held at the LCM Meet on July 29, 2017. These minutes are posted on the website, and were sent to the entire board by Doug Holmes before he resigned. Dale W motioned to approved the minutes as posted, Pat A seconded followed by unanimous vote for passage.

Three SMS delegates to USMS convention confirmed trip plans:  Mariela M is driving from Lafayette.  Mia E and Steve H are flying from New Orleans. Each are sharing rooms with delegates from other areas.

The Chair welcomed new members. We have new Secretary Steve Heck. New Registrar Rick Hartman, New Coaches’ Chair Tom Schmall and New Social Media/Website Chair Rebecca King. This Board is very different than the one we had just 2 years ago. Chris said she is thrilled with the new members, and believe each one brings something unique and energizing to the Board. Then she reminded everyone that we follow Robert’s Rules of Order in conducting these meeting

Next on the relatively short agenda: 

Convention Prep

Matt Hooper is Dixie Zone Chair. He has requested we come to the Dixie Zone meeting prepared to vote in Zone elections, determine Zone Championship meets and discuss LMSC standards. 

Does anyone want to propose SMS hold a Zone Championship meet?   Pat Arnold motioned not to propose a Zone meet after explaining some issues. After a short discussion among various members three more members agreed with seconds before a unanimous vote passed to NOT recommend a Zone meet in our SMS LMSC area.

Chris moved Zone Standards. She explained they consist of mandatory and desirable standards each LMSC must meet. SMS met most of the standards for 2016, with the following exceptions:

1. We had a couple of rogue entries (non-registered) at one  meet last year. The coach that handled those entries is no longer coaching at that team, and we truly believe the one-day registration paperwork was misplaced. The meet director was disappointed when he heard, and has stated he will make sure all entrants are USMS members or one-day entrants. In fact, he has already downloaded the form for his upcoming meet.

2. We do not get our meets uploaded within the 2 week timeline. This is a desirable requirement, not a mandatory requirement. SMS is compliant pretty much across the board, Chris Frederic stated she is not going to push to make sure we get everything done in the 2-week window. She would rather take the time to ensure our meet results are correct.

Sanction payment rule was discussed noting that the $100 fee seemed excessive and Ellen Hall recommended not paying it in the future because it deterred clubs from having meets and did not include insurance coverage. It would however prevent acceptance of Top 10 times from the meet. After discussion, SMS BOD suggests to vote it down if it is not lowered significantly in the House of delegates Rules and Budget 2018 topics.

Fall & Spring Swim Meets – Pat Arnold and Ellen Hall are working on the meet schedule. 

· Sept 30 – PAC One Day Meet

· Nov – possible 1-day meet in Shreveport (have not heard back from Mason at RRM)

· Dec 9-10 – SCM Meet UNO     Ellen Hall says: Janice Roth ends Nov 30 will not sign anything afterwards – only weekend is after Thanksgiving. This item is ON HOLD until we hear from Marco (UNO) after Sept 23 for any other available dates. It does not look hopeful at this time, so Chris recommends going to Conroe Texas Zone meet on Nov 11-12.  Mia S noted we need to remove notice on USMS website – Rebecca K is given this responsibility.

· March – SCY Meet (Sulphur?)  Allan Anderson SPAR director will be contacted by Pat Arnold to confirm. Mariela M recommended SPAR also be contacted for replacement of UNO December meet – Pat A to check on this.

Facebook Page – Rebecca K -  NOT PRESENT – no report

Website Update – Rebecca K -  NOT PRESENT – no report 

Update on Swim Meet Proceeds from Club Assistant – LCM Meet deposited directly into SMS account – Rob to confirm NOT ON CALL.  Jeff Maynor at Crawfish is trying to determine what happened to March meet proceeds. Nan F at Crawfish Aquatics is also checking but not confirmed yet.

Pat mentioned that a $25 reimbursable fee for USMS results to SMS records chair and USMS sanction person within 2 weeks is not advisable and not being done anymore because this year it only affects the PAC meet – our BOD run the others.  There was no discussion or argument with this procedure and it is not a mandatory requirement.

Chris explained Fall Dues Updates from National as follows:

· Total 2017 Fee = National Fee ($41) + SMS Fee ($4) = $45

· Total 2018 Fee = National Fee ($43) + SMS Fee ($4) = $47

· Year-End Discount = $14 from National, so National Fee ($25) + SMS Fee ($4) = $29

· Year-Plus means Discounted 2017 Fee ($29) + 2018 Fee ($47) = $76

News Letter -- Dale Williams requested any articles be sent to her now. The time frame for next News Letter issue is by Thanksgiving unless meet information is forthcoming, then it needs to be more timely. 

There was no old business brought up.

There was no new business brought up.

Next meeting date was discussed and agreed for Wednesday, November 8 at 7:30PM

Then we can adjourn the meeting. Time 8:30PM

Motion to adjourn by Ellen H, seconded by Dale W; Meeting adjourned at 8:30PM.

Recorded by Secretary Steve Heck

